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April 28, 2009
 
 
Mr. Diego Cadena, Deputy Director Certified Mail 
County of Los Angeles Department of Public Works Return Receipt Requested 
900 S. Fremont Avenue Claim No. 7001 0360 0000 3649 4504  
Alhambra,  CA  91903-1331 
 
 
Dear Mr. Cadena: 
 
REVISED GENERAL NATIONAL POLLUTANT DISCHARGE ELIMINATION SYSTEM  
PERMIT AND WASTE DISCHARGE REQUIREMENTS—COUNTY OF LOS ANGELES 
DEPARTMENT OF PUBLIC WORKS, WEST BASIN BARRIER PROJECT, UNIT 9, EL 
SEGUNDO BOULEVARD, EL SEGUNDO, CALIFORNIA (NPDES NO. CAG994005, CI–6778) 
 
In our letter dated October 30, 2003, we authorized the discharge of groundwater from the 
aforementioned project under the NPDES General Permit No. CAG994005, Order No. R4-
2003-0108, General National Pollutant Discharge Elimination System Permit (NPDES) and 
Waste Discharge Requirements for Discharges of Groundwater From Potable Water Supply 
Wells to Surface Waters in Coastal Watersheds of Los Angeles and Ventura Counties, adopted 
by this Board on August 7, 2003.   
 
We have received and reviewed your April 13, 2009, submittal requesting to modify your 
coverage under the general NPDES permit for the above-referenced project.  The modification 
is necessary to add three new outfalls to the project.  We have no objection to you including the 
coverage for three additional outfalls under the general permit. 
 
Enclosed are your Waste Discharge Requirements, which also serve as your General NPDES 
Permit, consisting of Order No. R4-2003-0108 and Monitoring and Reporting Program No. CI-
6778. The discharge limitations in Part E.1. of Order No. R4-2003-0108 for the specific 
constituents listed on the Table with the enclosed revised Fact Sheet are applicable to your 
discharge. The groundwater discharge drains to a miscellaneous coastal stream of the Pacific 
Ocean. Therefore, the discharge limitations listed in Attachment B. are not applicable to your 
discharge. 
    
The Monitoring and Reporting Program requires you to implement the monitoring program on 
the effective date of coverage under this permit.  All monitoring reports should be sent to the 
Regional Board, ATTN: Information Technology Unit.  When submitting monitoring or technical 
reports to the Regional Board per these requirements, please include a reference to 
“Compliance File No. CI-6778 and NPDES No. CAG994005”, which will assure that the reports 
are directed to the appropriate file and staff.   Also, please do not combine other reports with 
your monitoring reports. Submit each type of report as a separate document.  
 
 




